To the honorable Senator Roegner and the Government Oversight Committee,

I write to you in opposition of H.B. 68.  H.B. 68 is a short-sighted, problematic bill that does nothing but discourage the mental and physical health of minors.  Preventing medical professionals from screening or diagnosing minors with gender-related mental health conditions until there is permission from parents will result in MANY minors not receiving care.  This threatens the lives of many individuals that seek mental and physical healthcare.  Additionally, requiring that schools create and enforce female- and male-only sports teams, through who knows what method of “verification,” is abhorrent.  Will there be hormone tests? Genital checks?  How are either of those possibly less disruptive, invasive, and upsetting than simply allowing children to participate with the team they are comfortable with?  As a young cis woman and an ally, I can firmly and proudly state that I would never have wanted to undergo any screening to participate in sports, nor would I want my peers to either.  It is a fact that individuals have different hormone levels and intersex people exist.  Let parents decide what medical treatments their children can or cannot receive, and let minors play sports without asking “what’s in their pants.”
Respectfully,
Ambrosia


